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June 11, 2015  

(1:00 P.M.)
Minutes of Council Member Bill Gulliford’s meeting of June 9, 2015 
Topic:  Police and Fire Pension Fund (PFPF)
Location:  Conference Room A, 4th Floor, Suite 425, 117 West Duval St., Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Gulliford, Council Member Anderson, Council Member Boyer, Stephen Durden (Office of General Counsel), Peggy Sidman (Office of General Counsel), Kyle Billy (Council Auditor Office), Brian Parks (Council Auditor Office), Chris Hand (Mayor’s Office), Teresa Eichner (Mayor’s Office), Kevin Kuzel (ECA), Council-Elect Joyce Morgan and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting convened: 10:05 a.m.
Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting and introductions were made. 
John Keane, Executive Director, PFPF offered the following proposals:

1. The definition of Membership Classes will include members of the Sheriff’s Office Recruit class 7-15. It was suggested by Council Member Boyer that the class roll be attached to the legislation.

2.  Time service connections.

3.  Wage Restoration and contribution increase.

4.   Removal of the word oversight and add advisory as it relates to the responsibility and duties of Financial Investment and Advisor committee.
5. Selection or deselection of professionals or professional services. Change the language to specify that the Financial Investment and Advisor Committee would furnish advice and recommendations to the board as requested. Stephen Durden informed the members that there was a small change in the language.

6. Amendment to the section (b), of the Rules committee amendment: 
a. Currently the language states that in the first fiscal year commencing after the effective date of Ordinance 2015-504-e, the Board of Trustees shall transfer the entire balance of the Enhanced Benefits Account and the City Budget Stabilization Account, less $5 million from the City Budget Stabilization Account, into newly-created Unfunded Actuarial Liability Payment Account. Mr. Keane proposed amending it to read immediately versus in the first fiscal year. The group discussed the split of the chapter funds. Stephen Durden suggested a review of the bill to ensure that the “immediately” language does not have unintended consequences. Peggy Sidman agreed and further questioned the meaning of immediately.
b. Proposed that if the city fails to make payment, the Board of Trustee shall make the pro-rata payment and the remainder goes into the Enhanced Benefit Account.

The group discussed the three options available to the Board of Trustees when using the Enhanced Benefit Account. Council Member Boyer asked, if the benefits were invalidated what would be the consequences and requested Peggy Sidman research the matter.  
Council Member Gulliford thanked the participants and the meeting was adjourned. 

Meeting adjourned: 10:55 a.m.      
Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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